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MONTGOMERY KENNEL CLUB

MEETING MINUTES

May 15, 2013

Meeting called to order by President, Kaye Stevenson at aprox.7:20 pm at Goodwin Community Center

There were 15 members present and 3 Guests: Jimmy Monk, Kristi Tipton and Rhaysa Feliciano.

Bob Kline moved to accept the minutes from the April meeting and Baba Monk 2nd, all approved with no changes.

We welcomed 2 of our Guests from Tuskegee Vet School: Kristi Tipton and Rhaysa Feliciano who talked briefly about the dental program at TSU and offered Dental Chews for sale, several of us bought them to help buy dental equipment.

Ami gave the Treasurer’s report in Mike Frakes absence.

Christina Flack motioned to approve the report and Brenda Craig 2nd and the membership approved.

Still need helpers for the Match. Please contact Kaye Stevenson. 

We need Chairs and/or Co-chairs for the Match, and other Committees.

Corrine Drefus will handle the Raffle and will buy a TV/DVD Combo.  Raffle will not be included as income for the Show, but as before, to help an animal related cause/charity.

Baba Monk presented several ideas for trophies for Breed/Class trophies.  She asked for member’s opinions/suggestions.

We discussed doing a single type of item for Friday and individual donations of items or monies for Saturday.  Kaye Stevenson suggested $15-$20 Breed Trophies, probably keep at $15.  Baba showed us a Cooler bag and several totes.   Ellen Howard said some people who donated the throws/blankets last year bought some for themselves.  

Genie Kline said that 3 Engraving Companies carry Armitale for us to consider.  Pottery was suggested and Totes with MKC Logo.   We discussed what everyone thought would be good.

Genie also suggested asking a Dog Food Company to sponsor our shows, but it was decided against.  Frank asked what Baba liked. Ellen suggested we offer extra bags or blankets for members to buy if they like.  George LeMaster suggested we put MKC logo on bags if that is what we choose.

Genie Kline motioned for us to make Friday our same/generic item day with Saturday being for us to donate what we want/traditional trophies for Saturday as we have always done.  And Christine suggested we stay with the blankets for this year/2013 and will have more time to decide on totes or something different for 2014.  I did not get a 2nd or a vote, but it was accepted and we will have the blankets like 2012.

Kaye said we need volunteers to check on motels that are near and dog friendly and any discounts for the exhibitors and near-by eateries.

George LeMaster volunteered to check around the motels for eateries.  Trig Grissop will do the Catalog sales for the hotels.  

Janice Plessner will do the CGC and she and Genie Kline will do the Sunday morning devotional.

Frank Dreyfus called Donnie Goodwin and will check with Tuskegee Vet School to see if one will do microchipping.  

Marie Lundbom will do catalog ads & Alan Hackle has an idea to develop an email to members to share upcoming show on fb, etc.

Biscuits invited us to come to the game June 2nd @ 6:05 pm for their Bark in the Park.  We decided against it.

Business Cards were discussed and Frank suggested we have real business cards printed.  Trig 2nd and all in favor.

Brenda said she will order them.  Marie has a 25% discount with Vista Print.

Kaye told the discussion about donating a brick for $100 to Snowdoun Park for allowing MKC to use the park free of charge.

Ami announced that the Sheltie Club was having an Accupuncture Seminar at their club’s Specialty at their Columbiana location over Memorial Day weekend.

Ami and Michelle will look into email lists , membership and board for MKC.  That should make sending to all members easier.

Kaye thanked everyone who had brought food tonight.

Door Prizes were won by Bob Kline, Marie L, George Lemaster and Kaye Sevenson Congrats all!

Meeting was adjourned about 7:45 pm by Kaye Stevenson

Respectfully Submitted by

Marie “Ree” Lundbom

MKC Secretary

If you live in the Montgomery area, please make sure you attend this committee meeting.  Anything that passes will affect you.

P U B L I C    N O T I C E

The Montgomery City Council’s Public Safety Standing Committee will meet regarding the Dog Ordinance Tuesday, June 18, 2013, at 2:00 p.m., in the Old Council Chamber (Room 142), 103 North Perry Street, Montgomery, Alabama. 

For further information, call the City Clerk’s Office at 334-625-2195.
BRENDA GALE BLALOCK

CITY CLERK

DEADLINE APPROACHING FOR TROPHY COMMITMENTS
Baba Monk has agreed to be our trophy chairman! Thank you Baba!  Now lets’ get our trophy donations to us.  We will be doing the blankets  MKC logo on Friday’s show.  We will do the traditional trophies on Saturday’s show.  Since the deadline is quickly approaching (Friday, June 28), please let Baba know if you plan to sponsor any group or breed trophies.  If you are planning to donate anything for the TRADITIONAL TROPHY TABLE WHICH WILL BE ON SATURDAY.  PLEASE GIVE ME AN ITEM DESCRIPTION AND/OR AN APPROXIMATE VALUE FOR THE ITEM along with the following:

 

Your Name(s)

Your Kennel name if appropriate

Breed and award (ie. BOV, WB etc)

Item and/or value

 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO SPONSOR the MKC trophy for Friday (throw blanket gray fleece with MKC logo embroidered in red or something of similar value), just send the information above.

 

We still need folks to sponsor some of the Group prizes if at all possible and we welcome any additional breed prizes or “blankets” that you may wish to provide.   We want the great tradition of the Montgomery Kennel Club Trophies to continue!!  Thanks again!

 

PLEASE SEND ALL TROPHY INFORMATION TO BABA NO LATER THAN FRIDAY, JUNE 28TH.  WE MUST GET THESE IN TO ONOFRIO BY THE FIRST PART OF JULY!!  

Please email Baba at babamonk@aol.com with you trophy sponsorship.  Thank you for considering to sponsor trophies!
 

ADVERTISING
Want to put a blurb in the catalog wishing everyone good luck?  Want to get your kennel name out there?  Or brag on your baby?  Well then place an ad in the catalog this year!  Prices are below:

Catalog Ad pricing:
$50.00 for the full page and if a picture or graphic added, it was $65.00
1/2 page - $30.00 + Picture charge
1/4 (Business Card) - 15.00 + Picture charge
RAFFLE
We are doing a raffle again this year to benefit our club and our local shelters!  Please consider making a donation.  You can email Corrine at corrine.k.dreyfus.civ@mail.mil to let her know.  Thanks!
Brags
Please email me your brags at cflack12@yahoo.com!  When you do send me your brag, please include the dogs registered name and the breed.  Also put brag in the subject line. 

Volunteers
Please let Corrine at corrine.k.dreyfus.civ@mail.mil know if you can volunteer for anything.  There are numerous things we need volunteers for.  For example, meet the breed, education, and dog shows.  Signing up for various things does not mean you are obligated.  You will just be contacted when needed and if you are not available at the time, you can just say no.  Please consider being a volunteer.    
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Christina Flack, Editor 

75 Honeysuckle Court
Wetumpka AL  36093
TO:



Mark Your Calendars


          When:		Wednesday, June, 2013


          Where:		Goodwyn Community Center on Perry Hill Road


          Time:		7:00 P.M.


          Program:	Amie’s Going Away Party 


(Remember Everyone Brings Refreshments)





WEB SITE:  www.montgomerykennelclub.org








